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Minutes of February 14, 2023


CALL TO ORDER 

The regular meeting for the Village of New Berlin was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor, Peter Lennon. 

ATTENDANCE 

Members Present:	Peter Lennon, Mayor
Michelle Priola, Trustee 
			Maryellen Canuel, Trustee	
			Jim Crawford, Trustee

Members Absent: 	Dave Smith, Trustee/Deputy Mayor 
 
Others Present: Kelly Anderson, Jared Kline, Don Anderson, Anthony Canuel, Patrick Wright, Josh Farley, Elaine Lennon, and Randy Brundage. 

ROLL CALL:
Priola – here 
Crawford – here
Canuel– here 
Smith – not here
Lennon – here 

PRIOR MINUTES

Minutes of the January 10th, January 30th, and February 9th meetings were approved on motion by Michelle Priola. The motion was seconded by Maryellen Canuel.  VOTE: Priola – yes, Canuel – yes, Crawford – yes, Lennon – yes. APPROVED

PUBLIC CONCERNS AND VISITORS

There were no public concerns or comments brought to the attention of the board. 
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT

Don Anderson of the Fire Department was in attendance, reports were submitted for board review. The Fire Department went on 8 calls in January, they have responded to 8 calls in 2023. Don thinks there may have been an additional mutual aid call in January, but it may have been in early February, he will check the records at the firehouse and update the reports next month if need be. He has asked that the board include in the rental agreement for the Chobani Community Center a reminder that parking behind the Center and the firehouse is for Fire Department members only. 

EMS Report

The EMS Report was submitted given by Randy Brundage. There was a total of 27 calls for the month. Randy extended his thanks to Don Anderson for the assistance of the Fire Department with lift assistance. 259 really appreciates the assistance of all the Fire Department volunteers. 

Mayor Lennon added to Randy’s report that the ambulance was out of service for a few days in January with the installation of new power loader system that was made possible with the generosity of our neighbors in Columbus who contributed $40,000 towards the purchase of the power cot and loader system. There will be a check delivery ceremony on Wednesday evening at the Village office. Mayor Lennon is hoping to have the newspaper in attendance. 

A special meeting was held last week to approve repairs to the exhaust system on the ambulance with an anticipated cost of $3,500 - $4,500 with the board approving up to $6,000 in repairs. The work was completed on Monday night thanks to James Crawford’s direct communication with the garage. The rig was returned today with a bill of only $1,200 for the repairs and the Village is back in service with our own ambulance to service those who depend on us. The Village was able to borrow Sidney Center’s ambulance for part of the time we otherwise would have been out of service. 

The BLS Stretcher that was used prior to the purchase of the power cot and loader that was originally slated to be declared excess at this meeting will no longer be declared excess. It was determined that if 259 is down again for repairs in the future, it may become necessary to have a backup stretcher in the event we are able to borrow an ambulance from one of our neighboring communities, as the borrowed ambulance is unlikely to be set up to utilize the power loader and cot. 

DPW
The DPW has been steady, they have been taking advantage of the good weather and using their time to start spring cleanup around the village. They have been spending time clearing trees that have split in the cemetery, maintaining vehicles, and getting ahead with prepping the mowers for the spring. They had one incident where a water main popped, they were thankful it was not in the street. Jared estimates that there are 33 households left to have their meter and or meter reader changed out. They have left multiple messages on the doors. Mayor Lennon suggested that we push the issue to the edge of the Village’s authority to complete the repairs. Kelly has offered that if deemed necessary that a note can be put on the individual homeowner’s bill. 

GRANT STATUS 

Mayor Lennon is working with Senator Oberacker and Senator Joe Griffo regarding the SAMS grant for the new Firehouse. The Village was originally approved for $150,000 under Senator Seward, however this is part of $13 million dollars that has not been released by the State. The State has introduced a new grant program called CREST, which has similar infrastructure to the SAMS grant. Pete will continue to press for the release of SAMS grants funds as well as work towards attaining a CREST grant with the assistance of Barton and Loguidice for a grant in the amount of $100,000-$200,000 that can be used now for the completion of one stage of the Water Improvement Project. Options are currently under review but two items being considered are upgrades to the wellhouse, or to the water tank. 

Pete will be meeting with Buck Haines from Barton and Loguidice to complete the RD application for the water project. There is no deadline for this application, as grants are awarded on a revolving basis. They will also be applying for a WIAA grant for the next cycle. 

Kelly provided an update on the Low-Income Household Water Assistance Program. Currently there have not been any applicants for this round of funding. She has sent out additional information to 43 qualified individuals on the 27th of January, currently there has still been no additional response.  Any water rents unpaid by the 1st of May will be re-levied to the Village tax bills. 

Michelle has submitted the Stewarts Holiday Match Grant for the Village Youth Program. The award will not be announced until March 2023. 

Kelly is currently working with Nest on a heating and cooling campaign. A webinar will be open to the public on the 16th of March from 7-8pm. Flyers will be posted on the Village website calendar, on the Village Facebook page, the community bulletin board and throughout the community. There is an event link page to register for the event. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Tony Canuel presented the board with an updated status report for the CD Loan committee. The temporary delay in the investment of funds has paid off with 1-point higher interest for both CD’s that were purchased. Two $25,000 CD’s were purchased through Norwich Wealth Management, one for 15 months at a rate of 4.9% interest and the second at a rate of 4.75% interest. There are currently 4 loans, all of which are in good standing. There are no pending applications currently. The additional loan was a direct result of the Village’s decision to raise the ceiling on when the attorney needs to get involved to put a lien on the property for the loan. 

Patrick Wright and Pete Lennon gave an update on the plans for the Earth Day Celebration that is being planned for April 22 in the Village. The committee has been working on establishing contacts and coordinating efforts to bring and exciting day to the Village. More information will be released as plans and events are solidified.  

The Chobani Community Center Committee did not meet this month due to scheduling conflicts. Maryellen is currently looking at the Hold Harmless agreement and checklist for the center and is looking for board and CC committee feedback. The Courtesy ramp is complete and was delivered by Steele Sales on Friday, it is currently with the DPW awaiting powder and grit coating. The cleaners were in last week, there were a few things forgotten, she will put the request in writing to the owner and the cleaner going forward. 

The Planning committee did not meet last cycle due to scheduling conflicts. They are looking at a survey that will help get a pulse from the community on a vision for the future. This will eventually lead to a revitalization plan for the Village and working towards the development of a comprehensive plan. 
Josh Farley was in attendance on behalf of the Safer, Slower, New Berlin Committee. They have submitted their mission statement to the Village office. They are developing contacts and making sure they are not stepping on any toes. They are currently looking into the new law that grants authority to the municipality to reduce the speed limit on local streets to 25 MPH, this would apply to certain Village streets as Rte. 80 and Rte. 8 are state maintained highways. The New Berlin Police Department has significantly increased its presence in the Village. They issued 4 citations in December, but 47 were issued in January. They have increased the operating hours of the department to envelope a much larger swatch of a 24 period than previously covered. The second speed sign had to be painted yellow, it is getting ready for being installed. Pete is awaiting data that the speed sign on West Hill can provide for analysis. 

OLD BUSINESS

Dave and Maryellen met with Christ from RCR regarding keyless entry. He maintained the quote received in 2022 for $2,400 is still valid, however that does not provide for cloud-based storage. The annual cost for cloud storage would be $200 per year, would not require a desktop computer nor would it need anti-virus software. Key access could be accessed remotely, and software updates would happen automatically. A Key would be provided to access the site in the event of a power outage.  Dave has confirmed that RCR offers a better price than most competitors. The software and installation of the cloud-based keyless entry system would be $4,200 as opposed to the non-cloud-based keyless entry system that was originally estimated at $2,400. Maryellen made a motion to move forward with RCR and the cloud-based keyless entry system for the side door of the Community Center and the Village office at a, initial cost of $4,200. Michelle Priola seconded the motion. VOTE: Priola – yes, Canuel – yes, Crawford – yes, Lennon – yes. APPROVED

Maryellen provided an update on the cameras to be placed in the Village that will feed into the New Berlin Police Department for their monitoring. The board agrees to move forward with initial cameras with two in the intersection of Rte. 8 and Rte. 80, and one camera on Lake Street, one at Hyde Park, one at the Water Tower, one at the Community Center, and one on Railroad Street. Maryellen will work with Dave Kaminski at the Police Department to determine the range of the cameras and determine the next steps. She has advised that we may need to increase to two cameras in some locations depending on the width of the camera range. 

Maryellen updated the board that the parking spaces behind the old Mang Insurance building have been proven to belong to the Village through the survey and abstract search process. She will be passing on the information to the attorney of the current owners. The board is not in favor of granting permitted parking to any spots in the Village. 

Jim will be working on scheduling the audit of the Fire Department in the next month. Dave has scheduled the remaining piece for the audit of the office for March 27th at noon, after Kelly has had some time to recover from her upcoming right knee replacement. She will be working from home after taking some personal days until she is cleared to return to work full time. 

	VILLAGE OF NEW BERLIN

Resolution 2023-2 
	
	Whereas the Village of New Berlin has received a request to revise the local law “Snowmobiles” adopted by the Board of Trustees on February 28, 1977, known as Local Law No. 9-1977.  

Whereas the Village of New Berlin Board agrees that the local law “Snowmobiles” should be amended.

Now, therefore, 

We the board of trustees of the Village of New Berlin hereby resolve to amend Local Law 9 of 1977 as follows:

LOCAL LAW NO  2       OF THE YEAR 2023

A Local Law to Amend Section 74-1 through Section 74-13 of L.L Snowmobiles
	BE IT ENACTED by the Village Board of the Village of New Berlin: 

SNOWMOBILES

§ 74-1.	Prohibited hours of operation.
§ 74-2.	Operation on village property prohibited.
§ 74-3.	Posting of signs.
§ 74-4.	Use on village streets.
§ 74-5.	Restrictions on minors.
§ 74-6.	Sleighs or drawn vehicles crossing village streets.
§ 74-7.	Speed restrictions.
§ 74-8.	Registration required.
§ 74-9.	Muffler system required.
§ 74-10.	Operation while intoxicated or under the influence of drugs.
§ 74-11.	Use on private property.

§ 74-12.	Persistent offenders.
§ 74-13.	Penalties for offenses.

[HISTORY: Adopted by the Board of Trustees of the Village of New Berlin 2-28-77 as L.L. No.9-1977. Amendments noted where applicable.]

GENERAL REFERENCES Vehicles and traffic generally - See Ch.  85.

§ 74-1.	Prohibited hours of operation.
Snowmobiles will not be operated within the village Limits on:
A.	Friday and Saturday evenings, and evenings preceding legal holidays, after 2:00 a.m.
B.	Sunday through Thursday after 11:00 p.m.
C.	Any morning prior to 6:00 a.m.
§ 74-2. Operation on village property prohibited. (Amended Feb 14, 2023)
Snowmobiles will not be operated on any village-owned property, that is, parking lots, parks, sidewalks, cemeteries, etc.
An exemption will be permitted to allow snowmobilers to use a 150-yard segment of Village-owned property south and behind the DPW from January 2nd through the third week in April each calendar year for the sole purpose of continuing safe transit along the trail segment identified as part of approved route "S77" route on the NYS Central/Southern Tier Snowmobile Trail Map. GPS Coordinates of route “S77 include Location 18 T 0472680 UTM 4718460, Location 18 T 0472676 UTM 4718424, Location 18 T 0472686 UTM 4718384 and Location 18 T 0472698 UTM 4718368.  No other motorized vehicles will be allowed on that path at any time throughout the year. 

§ 74-3. Posting of signs.
The local Snowmobile Club will be responsible for the posting of signs at all major village streets and at state highway crossings.
§ 74-4. Use on village streets.
All snowmobiles will travel with the flow of traffic on village streets only when the streets are designated as emergency routes by the village. It will be permissible to cross village streets to gain access to authorized trails.
§ 74-5. Restrictions on minors.
All minors under the age of ten (10) years are not permitted to ride on village streets or to cross village streets. Minors between the ages of ten (10) and sixteen (16) shall be able to cross village streets if they have passed the Snowmobile Safe Driving Course.
§ 74-6. Sleighs or drawn vehicles crossing village streets.
No sleigh or drawn vehicle shall be drawn across a village street or state highway with a passenger. Passengers must disembark before crossing.
§ 74-7. Speed restrictions.
All snowmobiles will be operated at a reasonable and prudent speed at all times within the village limits.
§ 74-8. Registration required.
All snowmobiles must be registered with the State Conservation Department, and operators must be able to show proof of financial security.
§ 74.9.	Muffler system required.
All snowmobiles must have an adequate muffler system in good working condition.
§ 74-10.	Operation while intoxicated or under the influence of drugs.
Any person arrested and convicted of operating a snowmobile while intoxicated or under the influence of drugs may be permanently banned from operating a snowmobile within the village limits.
§ 74-11.	Use on private property.
General courtesy shall be given to all property owners. Permission should be obtained from the property owner before crossing property.
§ 74-12.	Persistent offenders.
All persistent violators of this chapter shall lose the privilege of operating a snowmobile within the village limits.
§ 74-13.	Penalties for offenses.
Any person committing an offense against any provision of this chapter shall, upon conviction, be guilty of a violation pursuant to the Penal Law of the State of New York, punishable by a fine not exceeding two hundred fifty dollars ($250.) or by imprisonment for a term not exceeding fifteen (15) days, or by both such fine and imprisonment. The continuation of an offense against the provisions of this chapter shall constitute, for each day the offense is continued, a separate and distinct offense hereunder.

Section 2:	This local law shall take effect upon the filing with the Secretary of State of the State of New York. 
RESOLUTION INTRODUCED BY:	Maryellen Canuel	 SECONDED BY: Jim Crawford 
ROLL CALL VOTE:
PRIOLA:      Yes	SMITH:	absent	CRAWFORD: 	Yes	CANUEL: Yes	LENNON: Yes
YES:   	4	NO:  0	       	ABSTENTION:   0		ABSENT:   1
CARRIED:	Yes	
The deadline for the submission of Independent Nominating Petitions for the March 21st election was at 5pm, prior to the start of the meeting. There was one petition submitted by a member of the community on behalf of Mayor Peter Lennon to be on the ballot for the seat of Mayor and two petitions submitted on behalf of James Crawford and Richard Potter for the two open seats of Trustees. No other petitions were submitted and there is currently no knowledge of anyone running as a write in to oppose any of the individuals who will appear on the ballot. The polls will be open from 12 noon to 9pm in the Village Hall on the 21st of March. Applications are still available for absentee ballots and can be turned in up to the 20th of March in the Village Hall. 
Maryellen provided an update on the disposition of the old firehouse. The County has finished the abstract which has been turned over to the Village attorney along with the new survey of the space that will be included with the sale. The attorney is creating the deed and will be scheduling the closing by the end of this month or early into March. The lease back of the back space of the building is being handled as a separate transaction, a layout of the space has been agreed upon with the new owners. 
Pete and Kelly have discussed putting a large portion of reserve funds into CD’s with Norwich Wealth Management. Kelly will be looking into the feasibility of the investment which offers a much greater return on investment that the current banking system allows for. 
The Village will be rolling out a pilot program on the utilization of a new form for residents to raise concerns or requests for maintenance from the Village. These forms will provide the Village with a good tool to continue to track concerns and requests of the Village. The forms will be rolled out later this week on the Village’s website, Facebook account and text messaging service. 
Jim will be reaching out to Cobleskill to obtain a paving bid spec that the Village can duplicate for its purposes of putting the paving of Academy Street out to bid within the upcoming weeks so that we can get the paving on the calendar for early spring. Jared provided information to the board that CHIPS is no longer allowing oil and stone of streets to be reimbursed through CHIPS funding. 
NEW BUSINESS

Resolution – 2023-5 
Whereas, the Village of New Berlin board of trustees were informed that there was “No Legal Basis” for granting bonuses to public employees and that such an action can be considered “unauthorized giving of gifts of taxpayers money” by the Village’s legal counsel, and 
Whereas, the Village board of trustees has already taken steps to remove the bonus from the employee policy manuals... 
We, the board of trustees of the Village of New Berlin hereby resolve to adopt Local Law 3 of 2023 as follows:
Local Law No. 3 of the year 2023
Village of New Berlin, County of Chenango
A local law to repeal local law 1 of 1991 entitled Employee Bonuses 
Section 1. Legislative Intent
It is the intent of this local law to repeal local law 1 of 1991 entitled Employee Bonuses in its entirety. 
Section 2.  Severability 
If a court determines that any clause, sentence, paragraph, subdivision, or part of this local law or the application thereof to any person, firm or corporation, or circumstance is invalid or unconstitutional, the court’s order or judgment shall not affect, impair, or invalidate the remainder of this local law, but shall be confined in its operation to the clause, sentence, paragraph, subdivision, or part of this local law or in its application to the person, individual, firm or corporation or circumstance, directly involved in the controversy in which such judgment or order shall be rendered. 
Section 3.  Effective date
This local law shall take effect immediately upon filing with the Secretary of State. 
RESOLUTION INTRODUCED BY:	Michelle Priola		 SECONDED BY:  Peter Lennon
ROLL CALL VOTE:
PRIOLA: YES		SMITH:	absent	CRAWFORD:   YES   	CANUEL:    YES	LENNON: YES 
YES:   4		NO:  	0        	ABSTENTION:   	0	ABSENT:  1
CARRIED:	YES	

There were no bids received for the purchase of bulk fuel. The bid request will be put in the paper again by Kelly and Jim will contact area vendors to encourage bids to be received before the next board meeting. 

The Village board discussed the new law that Governor Hochul signed into legislation that permits any local government to provide a real property tax exemption to volunteer firefighters and volunteer ambulance workers who have served a minimum of two years (see Chapter 670 of the Laws of 2022). The law took effect immediately and can be implemented by local governing bodies. (Previously, only local governments that received special state legislative authority could enact such an exemption.)
 
Specifically, Real Property Tax Law § 466-a allows for an exemption of up to 10% of the assessed valuation of the primary residence of volunteer firefighters and/or volunteer ambulance workers. To authorize such exemption, a municipality must opt-in via the adoption of a local law. Once a local government opts in, an application for the exemption by the volunteer firefighter or volunteer ambulance worker must be filed with the local assessor before the applicable “taxable status date.” The exemption applies only to the tax levy of the unit of local government that opts in. For example, if a village opts in but the town does not, an eligible volunteer firefighter or volunteer ambulance worker would be entitled to an exemption on their village taxes but not their town taxes. 

Upon further research by Mayor Lennon and Kelly, it was determined that if a volunteer claims the Firefighter $200 credit on their NYS income tax return, they cannot also take the exemption on their property taxes. This does not seem advantageous to any of the current volunteers of the Village Fire Department or EMS but can be re-evaluated later if necessary. No movement will be made to opt in at this time. 

The Village will be happy to host the New Berlin Library’s Perkins summer concert series in Hyde Park on Wednesday’s during August from 6-7pm. The Village will inform the insurance company prior to the start of the summer concert series. 

The Easter Egg Hunt has been scheduled for the 8th of April in Hyde Park at 1pm. As Youth Commissioner, Michelle has asked Kelly to order the candy for the event, this has arrived and is ready for the eggs to be stuffed which will be coordinated by the in-coming Youth Commissioner as Michelle will no longer be on the board for the event, as she is not running in this year’s election for personal reasons and will be stepping aside for a year. She has also developed a flyer for the event for whoever takes over the commission. 

The Village board discussed the fee for the use of the community center and the need to update the fee structure. According to the Village attorney, the Village cannot rent the space for free for personal use. There must be a fee for the rental. If an event is scheduled for public use, such as the Fire Department Banquet, Village Board meeting, Elections we do not have to charge the host of the event, but if the center is booked for personal usage where attendance is limited to certain groups or people the Village must charge for the use of the space, this is inclusive of Village employees and volunteers. The board discussed charges of other venues in the area and has opted to adopt a two-tier system of charges, Maryellen will be amending the rental agreement accordingly. Maryellen made the motion to adopt a two-tier charge for the use of the community center effective immediately. Residents, Board Members, Employees and Volunteers will pay $100 for the use of the space, with $50 returnable if the space is left clean and undamaged after the event. An additional $75 non-refundable charge will apply for the use of the stove. Non-Village residents will pay $200 non-refundable fee for the use of the center or $300 non-refundable fee if they need to use the stove. Michelle Priola seconded the motion. VOTE: Priola – yes, Canuel – yes, Crawford – yes, Lennon – yes. APPROVED

The Village Board and Clerk/Treasurer discussed the safety deposit box that is in the Village’s name at NBT in New Berlin. Mayor Lennon made a motion to update the access to the box to the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and the Clerk Treasurer of the Village, roles currently held by himself, Dave Smith, and Kelly Anderson. Kelly will access the box and determine what documents are in the box so that the board can assess the need to continue with the safe deposit box or if the contents will be removed for storage at the Village Hall. This is to be completed within the next year.  Maryellen Canuel seconded the motion. VOTE: Priola – yes, Canuel – yes, Crawford – yes, Lennon – yes. APPROVED

After a discussion with NYCOM, Mayor Lennon conveyed to the board that his intention is to not appoint certain positions at the organizational meeting as is typically done at the first meeting in April, but to extend the existing appointments for those positions for an estimated three to six months after the initial organizational meeting of the year; the specific length of time of the extension will be determined by the March board meeting. A Mayor can legally hold over a position indefinitely and he will be taking this opportunity to re-look at how things in those positions are currently being done and what, if anything, can be done to make them more user friendly for the community. This will include changing office hours, allow for breaks, restructure services that the Village offers and more. He does not need board approval to initiate a hold over period and will take advantage of this ability with the position of Clerk/Treasurer and any other positions that allow for the same opportunity. He has requested Kelly’s assistance in identify key positions that hold over period is available for with this year’s appointments.  

Mayor Lennon is working with Kelly to re-design the office of Clerk/Treasurer. This includes the Village’s recent announcement that credit and debit cards are now accepted as terms of payment for Village Taxes, Village Water payments, Vital Statistics and for the purchase of cemetery plots or grave opening expenses. They will be working on re-designing the Village office hours while Kelly is recovering from a right knee replacement surgery that she is scheduled to have on the 20th of February. She had her left knee replacement in July. They will be looking at extending the office hours by one hour a day and having a shift one day a week that extends into the evening. During budget preparation they will be looking at the potential cost of adding on a part time office position of 4-6 hours a week that would potentially cover a morning shift for the day that the Clerk/Treasurer is working an evening shift and possibly to cover some of the Clerk/Treasurer’s break times. 

Mayor Lennon issued a proclamation to Robert Starr for the multiple capacities that Robert has served this community. The proclamation resonated very well, and he urges the board to work towards better and more frequent occurrences in which we can recognize members of the community for their contributions. He has a few people in mind who he will be recognizing in the upcoming months, but urges the board to contribute names of individuals who can also be recognized for their contributions. We need to put a spotlight on those individuals, voting members of the community, students and others who go above and beyond to make this community what it is. 

The Village board has set their first budget workshop for Tuesday, March 7th at 6pm in the Village Hall. Kelly will be sending out preliminary copies of the budget that builds a base for the board to work from. The board will work with Kelly in identifying potential sources of additional funding, sale or trading of equipment opportunities, and identifying new expenditures of equipment or materials that may be needed. 

[bookmark: _Hlk79579917]RESOLUTION
Resolution No. 2023-6 “Resolution approving the payment of vouchers”
Whereas, the Treasurer of the Village has presented the following bills for payment…
General Fund - $98,561.84
Water Fund - $ 12,580.97
EMS Fund - $56,146.58
Total Expenditures - $ 167,289.39
Whereas, The Board of Trustees has audited the claims presented for payment.  
Now, therefore…
Be it RESOLVED that the Village of New Berlin Board of Trustees, hereby approves payment of the aforementioned bills for payments. 
RESOLUTION INTRODUCED BY:	Michelle Priola		 SECONDED BY:	 Maryellen Canuel 
ROLL CALL VOTE:
PRIOLA:	YES	SMITH: 	absent	CRAWFORD:  YES		CANUEL:	 YES	LENNON: YES
YES:  	4	NO:  0	          	ABSTENTION:   	0	ABSENT:  1
CARRIED:  YES

Michelle Priola made a motion to approve the Treasurer Reports. Maryellen Canuel seconded the motion. VOTE: Priola – yes, Canuel – yes, Crawford – yes, Lennon – yes. APPROVED

Updates by the Commissioners included that the DPW will be trimming trees down by NAPA, which was recently purchased by Billy Fisher. The Historic Markers have been sandblasted, Lori Wilson will be donating her time to re-paint the markers and Travis will be applying the sealant to the markers, they will be completed by April 28 which is National Historic Marker Day.  

Michelle Priola made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim seconded the motion. Michelle Priola made a motion to approve the Treasurer Reports. Maryellen Canuel seconded the motion. VOTE: Priola – yes, Canuel – yes, Crawford – yes, Lennon – yes. APPROVED

Adjourned at 8:28 PM - Kelly Anderson, Village Clerk and Treasurer 


Meeting Date: February 14, 2023		Page 1 of 20
